
 CONTACT LENS CARE AGREEMENT/POLICY  

  

At SpecialEyes Eyecare we strive to provide you with the 

clearest vision and safest contact lenses for your eyes.  

Contact lenses are FDA Class II – III medical devices and 

have the potential for serious complications, thus require ongoing evaluation to ensure safe and 

comfortable wear.   

For that reason, the standard of care is a comprehensive annual examination for the renewal of a 

contact lens prescription.   

  

The Contact Lens Service Fee is in addition to your annual comprehensive examination and includes:  

• Evaluation of current, or new lens fit on the eye  

• Evaluation of corneal, conjunctival and eyelid health as related to contact lens wear  

• Progress checks related to changes in contact lens prescription or material for 90 days following 

evaluation and/or fitting of new contact lenses.  

All new wearers will require a training session, during which they learn techniques for insertion 

and removal of contact lenses, as well as proper care and handling. The training fee covers 3 training 

sessions during the 90-day period. Due to liability reasons and WA state laws, we are unable to waive 

this process.   
  

Prescriptions involving astigmatism and multifocal/bifocal/monovision contact lenses are 

considered an advanced design, typically require more follow-ups and trial lenses, and as such will 

have an associated ‘Advanced Fit Fee’.   

 The estimated fee for these services ranges between $30-$120. These fees will cover trial contacts and 

5 contact lens related follow-ups for a 90-day global period from the date of the initial exam. All 

visits after this 90-day period will incur a fee.   

 

By initialing the box on the front page, I acknowledge that I understand the policies outlined above 

regarding contact lens health evaluation and agree to the associated fees. All fees are non-refundable.  

I understand that improper use of contact lenses as prescribed can lead to permanent eye damage.   

 

I understand that if there is an infection present, I will need to be treated separately as a medical 

office visit, prior to being re-fit with contact lenses.    


